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July 17, 2023 
 

INDEPENDENT REGISTERED MUNICIPAL ADVISOR EXEMPTION 
 

By publicly posting the following written disclosure, the Maryland Department of 
Transportation (the “Department”), intends that market participants receive and use it for purposes of 
the independent registered municipal advisor exemption to the Securities and Exchange Commission’s 
Municipal Advisor Rule. 

 
The Maryland State Treasurer’s Office (“STO”) has retained a pool of independent registered 

municipal advisors to provide financial advisory services for the STO and other State Agencies as 
permitted by the STO. The Department is represented by and will rely on certain members of the pool 
consisting of: Baker Tilly Municipal Advisors, Davenport & Company LLC, and Public Financial 
Management, Inc., (each, an “IRMA”) to provide advice on proposals from financial services firms 
concerning the issuance of municipal securities and municipal financial products (including the issuance 
of refunding bonds and related escrow investment structures). Financial advisory services are provided 
at the request of the Department. 

The primary contacts at each of the IRMAs are listed on Appendix A hereto. 
 

The Department makes no representation as to the independence of any of the IRMAs from any 
financial services firm. Each financial services firm must make its own determination as to whether an 
IRMA is “independent” of such firm for purposes of the Municipal Advisor Rule. 

This letter may be relied upon until June 30, 2024 or until its earlier withdrawal (notice of which 
will be posted on this website). 

Proposals for the Maryland Department of Transportation may be addressed to: Maryland 
Department of Transportation, Chief Financial Officer, 7201 Corporate Center Drive, Maryland 21076; 
email: JHartman1@mdot.maryland.gov. If a proposal received will be seriously considered, the 
Department will share the proposal with its municipal advisor. 

Please note that aside from any correspondence between a financial services firm and municipal 
advisor mandated by a regulatory authority, a financial services firm should speak directly with or send 
documents directly to the municipal advisor only as specifically directed to do so by the Department. 
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           APPENDIX A 
 
 
 

1. BAKER TILLY MUNICIPAL    2.   DAVENPORT & 
ADVISORS           COMPANY LLC  
 
Primary contact:           Primary contact: 
Elizabeth Bergman           Joseph Mason 
225 South 6th St Suite 2300          19301 Winmeade Drive, Suite 218 
Minneapolis, MN 55402          Leesburg, VA 20176 
elizabeth.bergman@bakertilly.com         jmason@investdavenport.com 
Tel.: (651) 223-3918           Tel.: (571) 223-5893 
 
 

      3. PUBLIC FINANCIAL 
MANAGEMENT, INC. 
 

          Primary contact: 
          Mary Francoeur 
          368 9th Avenue 
          New York, NY 10001 
          francoeurm@pfm.com 
          Tel.: (646) 561-0711 
 

mailto:elizabeth.bergman@bakertilly.com
mailto:jmason@investdavenport.com
mailto:francoeurm@pfm.com

